

Dear Representative of <high school>,

Providence Regional Medical Center Everett is excited to offer two volunteer experiences for your students. Through these programs, we strive to give each student a valuable learning experience with the hope that they will enhance important traits such as responsibility, reliability and success. We appreciate your help in routing these opportunities to anyone in your organization that helps guide students towards volunteerism. Thank you for making a difference in our community!

High School Summer Program

Our High School Summer Program is offered only during the summer, with 40 hours of service to be completed during an 8-10 week period. Each volunteer in this program will typically volunteer one shift per week for four hours.

Interested high school sophomores, juniors and seniors between the ages of 16-18 should submit their name and contact information to Volunteer Services at 425-261-4580 by <u>February 18th, 2011</u>. Applications and instructions will then be sent to interested students the week of February 21st, 2011. We also welcome graduating seniors to call us about volunteering in our traditional volunteer program during the school year.

Contact Nick Rebo, Volunteer Supervisor, at 425-261-4584 with any questions regarding the *High School Summer Program*.

Camp Prov

Camp Prov is a summer day camp for children with special needs and their siblings. Volunteers help staff make this an amazing experience for the "campers". Each volunteer is assigned to one "camper" and will participate in the following activities: swimming, arts & crafts, music & singing, nature activities, story-telling and more.

Camp Prov takes place at Forest Park in Everett and is a 4-5 week program that is divided into weekly morning and afternoon sessions. Volunteers are welcome to sign up for one or more of the five weeks and can do either morning, afternoon or both sessions.

All volunteers must be 14 years old or older and are encouraged to call anytime <u>before March 31, 2011</u> to sign up for Camp Prov 2011. Note: a Tuberculosis 2-step test is required and will be available for free to Camp Prov volunteers.

Contact Amy Poteete at 425-261-4580 with any questions regarding Camp Prov.

We look forward to hearing from you and/or your students and working together to achieve another successful summer. Our main Volunteer Services' number is 425-261-4580.

Sincerely,

Nick Rebo

Volunteer Supervisor Providence Medical Center

Nix De

Amy Poteete

Camp Prov Volunteer Coordinator

Providence Medical Center

Com Poteste